CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICE #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy.  Leavenworth, WA  98826  (509)763-3034

Minutes

February 6, 2013

Good of the Order:  Chief Mick Lamar stated that the firefighters are looking forward to the annual banquet on the 20th of this month.  He reminded the group to RSVP to Michael Stanford.  He wouldn’t want anyone to miss out!  He thanked us for another successful Pancake Breakfast, and referred to us as the fabric of the neighborhood.  He further thanked the group for all of our effort during the emergencies of the last month, during the ice storm.  There were 2 structure fires and 15 people were cut out of cars.  Two members of the fire department attended an officer safety class to aid all volunteers and recognize signs of PTSD.  Critical stress debriefing was offered to those firefighters who responded to/aided in the recent fatalities.  It just so happened that on the day of the fatal car accident on HWY 2, a minister was riding along with one of the police officers so he was able to offer some comfort on scene.
The new brush truck should be arriving next month.  It will have a cab mounted joy stick front bumper hose operation.  

Cliff Barnhill retired this month.  He has been a long time member of this district.  We lost a couple of members do to moves, but also gained two new members.  

Steve Saugen is the new Fire Fighter’s Association President.  Tom Snook is the new training officer and Mike Stanford will be our medical services officer.  George Hitsu is assistant chief and George Wilson is our public relations officer.  

The focus for 2013 will be professional development.  Mick’s goal this year is to work closely with the hospital and other county agencies and to take more of an active role in deciding where the county funds are used.  CCFD#9 would like to build another fire station by using block grant monies.  They are looking into this as a viable option.  

Another goal is to network more effectively with the auxiliary and firefighters’ association.  He thanked the gathered group for all their efforts.

The PUD was very appreciative of this community’s cooperation and resiliency during and after the ice storm.
Call to Order:  Vice President Liz Rawlins called the meeting to order at 7:20pm.  She welcomed new members; Hayley Martin, Veronica and Vasili Simion.

Minutes:  JoAnn F. moved to approve minutes.  She was seconded by Kathy G. and the motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report: December’s beginning balance was $18,110.43.  Income total was $553.00.  Expenses were $874.88, leaving an ending balance of $17,788.55.  January’s beginning balance was $17,788.55.  Income total was $5,563.00.  Expenses were $2,231.27 leaving an ending balance of $21,120.28.  February’s beginning balance was $21,120.28.  With no income or expenses the balance remains $21,120.28.  Barb W. moved to approve all reports and was seconded by Bob Love.  The motion was carried.
Paul shared the breakdown of the Pancake Breakfast monies:  Breakfast $1,632.00, tip jar $512.00, raffle $1,923.00, bake sale $1,483.00, tables $165.00. Net: $4,460.73.

Old Business:  Kim and Dennis did a great job chairing the bake sale.  Kim wrote up a list of suggestions and Liz read them to the group.

Susan H. reported that the Pancake Breakfast was well attended; and once again, a great success!  She asked the group to think about raising the table fees next year.

She thanked Just Plain Grocery for all their donations.  Some suggestions for next year are to fill the steam table with hot water, purchase ketchup and more peanut butter. 

Susan will put together a thank you to the community, to be placed in The Echo.

New Business:  A trailer was purchased for $1,800.00 and is currently being stored in Pat Bottom’s garage.  It was donated to the fire department.  By doing this the Auxiliary does not “own” any property and the fire department will take care of licensing and insurance.
Becky P. suggested a reader board be placed somewhere in the community to showcase, for the community, the number and types of calls, and training hours performed by our all volunteer fire department.  Discussion was tabled until the March meeting.  

The nominating committee has all positions filled except for President.  Bring your nominations to the next meeting.  We will vote during April’s meeting. 

Sunshine committee has nothing to report.  Marlene would like the committee chair sheet updated.  Think about regrouping the food support committee, perhaps having smaller pockets of people in each “area”.  

Liz led the discussion surrounding our donation to Chelan County 9 Fire Department.  Discussion followed.  It was decided that a $18,200.00 donation will be added to the $1,800.00 trailer previously donated making  this year’s total donation to the nice round number of $20,000.00.  Nancy M. moved to approve, was seconded by Paula and the motion carried. 

JoAnn motioned to adjourn and was seconded by Becky P.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.

The next meeting is Wednesday, March 6, 2013 at 7:00pm
